## COMMISSION INTERNATIONALE POUR LA CONSERVATION DES THONIDES DE L'ATLANT

N° 4392 HOUE JUN. 2017

COMISIÓN INTERNACIONAL PARA LA CONSERVACIÓN DEL ÁTÚN ATLÂNTICO

Madrid - 21 June 2017

## 2017 MEETING OF THE STANDING COMMITTEE ON RESEARCH AND STATISTICS

(Madrid, Spain, 2-6 October 2017)

On behalf of the Chairman of the International Commission for the Conservation of Atlantic Tunas (ICCAT), I have the honor to inform you that the Standing Committee on Research and Statistics (SCRS) will hold its 2017 meeting in Madrid, Spain, at the Hotel Weare Chamartin, from 2-6 October 2017. In order to carry out the preparatory work, the Sub-Committee on Statistics and the Species Working Groups will meet during the preceding week at the ICCAT Secretariat.

The Tentative Agendas for the SCRS, the Sub-committee on Statistics and the Species Groups meetings as well as other relevant information are attached herewith.

Please note that our mail distribution list is limited. Therefore, I should like to ask that you circulate this announcement among potential delegates. This announcement will also be placed on our web site. Documents for general distribution which become available before the meeting will also be placed on the web site.

Funding is available to cover travel and subsistence expenses for a limited number of national scientists from developing coastal States that are Contracting Parties and that can provide information relevant to the meeting objectives. According with the Rules of Procedure for the Administration of the Special Meeting Participation Fund adopted at the 2014 Commission meeting, requests should be received **45 days in advance (10 August for the Species Groups and the Sub-Committee on Statistics and 17 August for the SCRS)** (info@iccat.int). Requests for financial assistance cannot be accepted after that date. All the information related with the <u>ICCAT special funds</u> for participation in ICCAT meeting and capacity building is available on the ICCAT web site. It is highly recommended to visit this web page in advance and to strictly follow the protocols. In particular, it is necessary to fully complete the invitation form including explanations of the expected contribution to the meeting and how it relates to the meeting objectives.

Please inform the Secretariat, as soon as possible, of the names and job title of those persons who will represent your delegation. To facilitate the registration process, an electronic Pre-Registration Form in PDF is also attached. To complete the form, download the file and open it in Adobe Reader, save or print it, introduce your information and send it to the Secretariat by fax, or e-mail it to <a href="mailto:info@iccat.int">info@iccat.int</a> as a scanned document or PDF file.

Please accept the assurances of my highest consideration.

Driss Meski Executive Secretary